COLERAIN HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI/BOOSTER ASSOCIATION



June 2015 (Annual Publication)

VOLUME 54

ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME 2015 INDUCTEES

Seven former CHS athletes and coaches have been chosen as the nineteenth group of inductees into the Colerain High School Athletic Hall of Fame. The ceremony took place on May 16, 2015 as part of the annual CHS Boosters Breakfast of Champions. Those selected were Administrator/Coach Clarence Struble, Administrator/Coach Harry Taylor, Courtney Griffin Weinheimer '96, Amanda Ward Manthey '97, Brad Dorrmann '99, Brittany Detzel Dyce '05 and Dominick Goodman '05.

The Boosters will host next year's Breakfast of Champions on Saturday, May 21, 2016. All interested alumni are encouraged to attend.

Click on the Alumni Website WWW.COLERAINALUMNI.COM to see more info on the Breakfast of Champions and the Athletic Hall of Fame.



Clarence Struble Administrator/Coach 1924-1946



Harry Taylor Administrator/Coach 1924-1948



Courtney Griffin Weinheimer Class of 1996



Amanda Ward Manthey Class of 1997



Brad Dorrmann Class of 1999



Brittany Detzel
Dyce
Class of 2005



Dominick Goodman Class of 2005

COLERAIN BOOSTER SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

Congratulations to four worthy students who were awarded \$1000 scholarships. Recipients are **Bekah DuQuette** (Band) - Miami University, **Brandon Gilbert** (Football/Wrestling/ Academic Quiz) – University of Cincinnati, **Grace Krumpack** (Volleyball) – Brandeis University and **Andrew Ward** (Bowling/Football/Student Assistant) – Cincinnati State.



Bekah DuQuette Band Miami University



Brandon Gilbert Football/Wrestling/ Academic Quiz University of Cincinnati



Grace Krumpack Volleyball Brandeis University



Andrew Ward Bowling/Football/ Student Assistant Cincinnati State

ALUMNI WEBSITE

Visit the alumni website Colerainalumni.com and view past newsletters, reunion news, alumni activities, e-mail messages, and much more. This site is linked to the We Are Colerain and Northwest Schools' websites. Please use this site to update any changes to your email address, phone numbers, street address, etc.

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Dr. Kristilynn Turney

Greetings,

My first year as principal at Colerain High School was a huge success! It is my pleasure to thank the staff, students, and wonderful community for welcoming and supporting me along this journey. Colerain High School's rich tradition of excellence continues. In addition to our various athletic and creative and performing art achievements, this year we had a record breaking number of students who received the distinction of Summa Cum Laude, the highest academic honor. 30 students in the class of 2015 had a grade point average of at least a 5.5 on a weighted scale. In addition, this year's graduating class of 450 students earned over \$7.4 million in academic and athletic scholarships.

This year was we transitioned to the state's new assessment model, PARCC (Partnership of Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers) and AIR (American Institutes for Research). This new online

assessment model provides performance based and end of year tests for English, Math, Science, and Social Studies. As we await the results of these assessments, we are proud to again report that our sophomores performed very well on the outgoing state assessment, the OGT (Ohio Graduation Test). Preliminary results indicate that we met all of the state targets.

Next year, we look forward to another exciting year. This summer, I plan to review my first year and make positive changes for the years to come.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. Have a wonderful and safe summer!

ALUMNI NIGHT 2014

Another great alumni night occurred on September 19, 2014, at the CHS vs. Fairfield football game. All alumni band members had a great time catching up and performing. Please join us next year. The following alumni performed: Henry Huber '60, Paul Wesolowski '76, Michelle Platt '91, Patrick McCoy '94, Riley Flischel '10, Michael Bromwell '11, Brandon Varker '11, Jacob Potzner '12, Sara Murphy '12, Shelley Heck '12, De'Marcus Toney '12, Sammy Bruger '12, Chante Randolph '12, Taylor Sturgill '12, Cole Jungbluth '12, Misti Cornish '12, Collin Flischel '13, James McDonough '13, Eric New '13, Ariel McCoy '13, Joel McGrinder '13, Zach Woellert '14, Cory Wendelken '14, Ilectra Evans '14, Katie Buschle '14, Bryan Weston '14, Shannon Linz '14, Hailee Mauney '14, Michaela Sturgill '14 and Nikki Ashton '14. Noticeably missing was YOU! Contact Dave Smith CHS Band Director at dsmith@nwlsd.org or 513-741-5043.



2004 State Football Team

2004 FOOTBALL STATE CHAMPION REUNION

During halftime of the Colerain – Fairfield football game, the 2004 State Championship team was honored. It has been ten years since the team completed an undefeated season by defeating Canton McKinley 50-10 to win the Division I championship. Colerain averaged 46.3 points per game and yielded only 6.5 points per game. During the playoffs the Cardinals outscored their opponents 191 to 22. Linebacker Andre Revels who works for a computer company in San Francisco said it seems like only yesterday but in fact it was ten years ago. He feels blessed for the journey he started at Colerain with his "band of brothers".

DISTINGUISHED GRADUATE

This year's Distinguished Graduate was **Bill Lohrer**, Class of 1957.

While at Colerain Bill was active in Pep Club, Hi Y, Thespians and was sports editor of the school paper, the Quill. He graduated from Ohio University in 1961 with a degree in Journalism. Bill moved to Troy Ohio, where he has lived for the last 41 years. He was a member of Troy City Council for fourteen years serving as president of council for four years. Bill has been chairman of the Miami County March of Dimes, Troy Chamber of Commerce, the Miami County Republican Club and the Shriners. He has been an active member of the Troy First United Methodist Church, and in 2005, Bill and his wife, Carla, were selected as the Troy Chamber of Commerce Distinguished Citizens of the Year.

Bill has two children, six grandchildren, and one great grandchild. The first thing Bill checks on each Saturday morning is to see what the Colerain football team did on Friday.



Left to Right: granddaughter Sarah Lesiak, wife Carla Lohrer, daughter Shari Cartwright, Bill Lohrer

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE GRADUATES OF COLERAIN HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 2015

The following is a list of some of the colleges that CHS grads will be attending.

Ashland University Auburn University Baker College of Flint Ball State University Bowling Green State University Brandeis University Brown Mackie College Case Western Reserve Cincinnati Christian University Cincinnati State Technical & Community College Clark Atlanta University Clemson University Colorado Mountain College Eastern Michigan University Florida Atlantic University Georgetown College Georgia Southern University Good Samaritan College of Nursing Grand Valley State University Indiana State University Kent State University Miami University Middle Tennessee State University Molloy College Moody Bible Institute

Morehouse University

Mount St. Joseph University North Carolina State University Northern Kentucky University Northwestern University Ohio University Pratt Institute Purdue University Rose Hulman Institute of Technology Savannah State University Sinclair Community College Taylor University Tennessee State University The Ohio State University The University of Akron The University of Toledo Thomas More College United States Military Academy University of Cincinnati University of Illinois University of Indianapolis University of Kentucky University of Notre Dame University of South Carolina University of the Cumberlands Wake Forest University Wittenberg University Wright State University Xavier University

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS 2015

Stephanie Lutz attending Miami University received the \$500 Academic Scholarship, and the \$500 Career Scholarship was awarded to **Katie Estenson** attending Cincinnati Christian University. Congratulations!

COLERAIN MILITARY RECOGNITION DAY - 2015

Colerain High School continued the tradition of honoring military enlistees at a program on May 14, 2015.
Enlisting in the United States Army National Guard are Gage Elliot, Jagger Huck, Shane Schuman, Victor Theile, Joel Wuerdeman; United States Army are Steven Brown, Daniel Snyder, Wyatt Griffith; United States Marine Corps are Rodney Allen, Noah Davis, Charles Elbe, Tia Howell, Jacob Hronek, Heidi Malone, Riann Manning, Christopher Smith, Justice Steinmann, Zachary Stockelman; United States Navy are Wassour Ould Ciss, Jacob Fields.

SUMMA CUM LAUDE GRADUATES 2015

As some of you may be aware, the high school no longer recognizes valedictorians and salutatorians. In place of this honor, the high school now recognizes the top graduates as Summa Cum Laude. The class of 2015 Summa Cum Laude graduates are Brandon Berkemeier – University of Cincinnati, Kaitlyn Bigner – University of Cincinnati, Katie Carcaterra - Ohio State University, Andrea Clark - University of Cincinnati, Jacob Cormican - University of Cincinnati, Erin Eads - University of Kentucky, Kimberly Estenson - Kenyon College or Wittenberg, Erin Flaig - University of Cincinnati, Brandon Gilbert - University of Cincinnati, Samantha Goebel – University of Cincinnati, Naomi Hampton – Ohio State University, Zachery Hullinger – University of Cincinnati, Laura Janakiefski – Ohio State University, Jonah Lewis – University of Cincinnati, Trisha Ludeke – University of South Carolina or Miami University, Stephanie Lutz – Miami University, Bailey McConnell – Purdue University, Koyote Meiners Rios – Northwestern University, Brandon Morrow – University of Cincinnati, Christopher Rioux – University of Illinois, Emily Schneider – University of Cincinnati, Jaclyn Sidow – University of Cincinnati, Abigail Steinbeck – Taylor University, Benjamin Taphorn – University of Cincinnati, Noah Tietsort – Case Western Reserve University, Hailey Tobler – University of Cincinnati, Hannah Tobler – Northern Kentucky University, Jennifer Wallace – Miami University, Henry Wessels – University of Dayton, Jared Ziegler – University of Cincinnati

A MESSAGE FROM THE BOOSTER PRESIDENT

Dear Members and Students.

The Boosters wish to thank you all for supporting our efforts over the last year. We realize many of you are long time Cardinals, and truly appreciate your dedication to Colerain. Dr. Kristilynn Turney has successfully completed her first year as our Principal at Colerain High School and we appreciate all of the leadership and enthusiasm she has brought to our cardinal family. We would like to thank our Athletic Director Dan Bolden for all of his years of dedication and support to CHS. Mr. Bolden will be taking an administrative position at Northwest Passage. We wish him the best as he moves into the next stage in his career caring for kids and their future. Mr. Bolden has been a huge supporter of the Boosters and our efforts, and he will be missed. Please keep Assistant Principal Mr. Joe Bertram and family in your prayers as he continues to fight his battle with cancer. We all hope to see him back in the fall. We are Joe Strong! We are excited to be welcoming back Mr. Joe Pollitt as an Assistant Principal, and look forward to having him back in our building. We are grateful that Boosters were able to assist with some fantastic upgrades and transformations over the last year as we completed the auditorium with new seating, sound, lighting and new stage curtains. Drama, choirs and Show Cards have directly benefited from this wonderful auditorium. The Gymnasium also received a facelift as NWLSD replaced the gym floor and bleachers, and Boosters helped fund a fresh coat of paint as well as new a volleyball net system. This has been put to good use as we have added boys club volleyball to our athletics. All of our fans, coaches and athletes are appreciaitive of your support. We have a few upgrades on the list for the fall, including a new sound system for the football stadium and softball will see upgrades to their dugouts. We are dedicated to continue to improve our campus.Our fundraising has been very successful this year. Feel free to reach out to the Athletic Department to rent the VIP Press Box for any of the home football games! Please look around the campus and utilize our sponsoring partners for your business and personal needs, the Boosters have many dedicated Corporate Sponsors who provide generous ongoing support to our programs. If you have a business or know of one that would like to review sponsorships with the Boosters, check www.wearcolerain.com for that information. The Booster calendar will be full of events for the 2015-2016 year, beginning in the fall with the annual craft show in November and wrapping up with our Breakfast of Champions in May. Please join us in supporting all of these events as they have a direct impact on our students. We are blessed to have a number of volunteers that lead these events, including the annual Stag organized by our Alumni Chair Denny Hirsch. The Boosters thank Denny for his continuing hard work for both Alumni and Boosters. Our Breakfast of Champions hosted by Greg Stanley recognizes scholar athletes and Hall of Fame inductees with a free breakfast and numerous awards. We thank Greg for his tremendous efforts to honor Colerain's athletes and the history of our teams. We have a vendor waiting list for the Craft Show again this year in November thanks to the efforts of Shelly Gillespie. In our second year at Receptions Fairfield, the Monte Carlo Spring Bash brought a fun social evening with more silent auction baskets than ever before. We would like to thank chairpersons Dawn Ostertag and Debbie Potzner for an exciting evening! After a break from the golf outing this year, we would like to welcome Grant Stanley as the chairman for our golf outing at Pebble Creek 2016. Again, we thank all of you for your continuous support and realize we can't do it without each of you. Our Executive Board is committed to work hard in order to help all students have the most memorable athletic, drama, arts, and music experience possible while at Colerain High School. I would like to personally thank them for their dedication to the Boosters. A special thank you to Mark Strong and Greg Mulvaney for their time and efforts over the last several years. We will welcome several new executive members to the board this year, and will miss those moving on to new endeavors. We'd love to have your help too, so please don't hesitate to reach out to any Board Member as it's the parents & volunteers that truly make these programs a success. The Boosters thank each and every one for all your contributions and efforts. Thank you all for your support during the 2014-2015 school year and we look forward to next year being another great year for Colerain! Please keep the membership and donations coming in to help support our talented young men and women of Colerain High School, all of your efforts benefit our students greatly.

Thank you, Stacey Tepe Booster President sjtepe@gmail.com

SCOTT MURPHY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT



Demetrius Colbert Ohio University Football

UPCOMING EVENTS

• CRAFT SHOW

Saturday and Sunday, November 7 and 8, 2015, at CHS

ALUMNI-ELEMENTARY NIGHT

Mark your calendars for Friday, September 25, 2015, and come out in force to support your team! The Cardinals will host Middletown. At half time there will be the usual festivities featuring the Distinguished Graduate Award and Alumni Band.

• GREAT COLERAIN TEACH- IN Friday December 4, 2015, at CHS

• SENIOR CITIZEN BRUNCH Friday December 11, 2015, at CHS

• COLERAIN BOOSTER STAG To be announced.

MONTE CARLO NIGHT

The Boosters are planning for their annual Monte Carlo Night on Friday, March 11, 2016, at Receptions. Call CHS 513- 385-6424 for details.

• BREAKFAST OF CHAMPIONS/ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES

The Boosters will again select former athletes/coaches to the Athletic Hall of Fame on May 21, 2016. Other recognitions will be given to Colerain teams and students.

• ALUMNI BOOSTER GOLF OUTING

Plans are incomplete.

WELCH - YERKES AWARD

The Welch – Yerkes award was established in 1995 to recognize service and commitment to the students of Colerain High School and its extracurricular programs. Mr. Welch and Mr. Yerkes were Athletic Directors from the 1940's through the mid 1970's and the award was instituted to honor their memory.

Over the years, recipients have been Booster members, coaches, fans and community partners. Selecting each year's recipient is especially difficult given the hundreds of individuals who have contributed their time and talents to make Colerain High School what it is.

This year's recipient, **David Smith**, is in his thirteenth year as Director of Bands at Colerain High School. His responsibilities include Wind Symphony, Concert Bands, Jazz Band, and Cardinal Marching Band and oversees all extracurricular winter activities. The bands at Colerain have performed three times at the Walt Disney World Resorts, Gatlinburg Tennessee and twice in New York City winning the National High School Jazz Festival in 2005. The Cardinal Marching Band has also been an OMEA State Finalist every year it has participated. David was named Colerain High School Teacher of the Year in 2007-08. He resides in Hebron, Kentucky, with his wife, Melody, and daughter, Madison.

COLERAIN BAND

Congratulations to the Cardinal Marching Band who has had a tremendous year. The band won Grand Champion at the Westerville North Marching Invitational. The band also won Reserve Grand Champion at Miamisburg, Goshen, and Harrison. The band won best music 4 times, best visual 4 times, best overall effect 4 times, best guard 4 times, best percussion 4 times, and received a PERFECT SCORE AT THE STATE MARCHING BAND CHAMPIONSHIPS. The Winter Guard won 1st place 5 times, won the Silver Medal at Championships, was WGI Regional Finalist, WGI World Championship Semi-Finalist for the 4th year in a row and ended the season ranked 27th in the world out of over 300 guards. Indoor Percussion was WGI Regional Finalist, WGI World Championship Semi-Finalist for the first time in school history, and ended the season ranked 21st in the world out of over 300 drumlines. Out of over 300 high schools in the world, only 8 high schools had both their guard and percussion make World Championships Semi-Finals, and one of those 8 was your very own Colerain High School Band Program.

BOB HUGHES MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

Bob's legacy continues touching children's lives through the scholarships. The scholarships will be awarded to worthy Colerain High School students in his name. The scholarship fund has contributed over \$31,000 since its inception in 2004. The



Emily Schneider University of Cincinnati

2015 recipient for the \$1000 scholarship is **Emily Schneider**. Emily will be attending the University of Cincinnati. Congratulations! Heartfelt gratitude and a special thank you to the McAlpin family for their loyal contributions. Heather McAlpin '05 was a scholarship recipient Thank you for all your support and participation.

COLERAIN HIGH SCHOOL FOOTBALL

The following Colerain High School football players participated in 2014-15 Bowl Games.

Chris Dukes '10 – University of Toledo – GoDaddy Bowl Jarrett Grace '10 – Notre Dame – Music City Bowl

Andre Jones '11 – University of Cincinnati – Military Bowl

Dylan Wiesman '12 – University of Tennessee –

TaxSlayer Bowl

COLERAIN COLLEGE ATHLETIC SIGNINGS

The following Colerain High School athletes will be continuing their careers in college.

Alexis Hodge - Cincinnati Christian University - Soccer Hannah Tobler – Northern Kentucky University – Cross Country/Track Lexie Priessman – Louisiana State University – Gymnastics Jeff Christian – Ohio University – Football Mayne Williams – Ohio University – Football Jordan Asberry – United States Military Academy (Army) – Football **Kendall Strader** – Ashland University – Football **Emily Daugherty** – Florida Atlantic University – Sand Volleyball Hayley Curtis - Northern Kentucky University - Softball Cassidy Smith - The Ohio State University - Soccer Brianna Colbert - Savannah State - Basketball **DeShawn Sarley** – Wittenberg University – Football Matt Turner – Mount St. Joseph University – Football Brad Kunkle - Miami - Hamilton - Baseball Madison Baumgardner – Wake Forest University – Soccer Demetrius Colbert - Ohio University - Football Ciera Phillips – Mount St. Joseph University - Basketball Will Haussler – Cincinnati Christian University - Cross Country Marcus Price - Georgetown College - Cross Country/Track Jacob Murray – University of Cincinnati - Basketball

My '55 wife, Carol, and I celebrated our 65th wedding anniversary in July. We live in Fort Wayne, Indiana, and have 2 sons, 3 granddaughters, 3 great granddaughters and 1 great grandson. We were sorry to hear Carl Ivy passed away. I have lots of good memories of the class of '45. Herb Lerch '45

Dear Colerain Boosters: Please accept this donation in memory of my husband, Armond Clawson who was a member of the class 1955. He passed away in Akron, Ohio, in October, 2013, and was always proud of being an alumnus of Colerain. Janice Mattfeld Clawson '55

Please accept this donation to the association in memory of my friend and classmate, Daniel T. (Danny) Langdale who passed away at his home in Massachusetts last fall. Danny was a recognized education administrator, having retired from MIT. After retirement, he was called upon Cal Tech to be Director of Admissions. The class of '55 was small, and therefore everyone was known to the other. Danny was known by all, liked by all and did not have an unkind thought or word for anyone. Though attending different universities and living in different parts of the country, Danny and I remained friends. Danny remained friends with other classmates, especially Pauline and Bert. As we approach our 60th anniversary, we will think of Danny and all our classmates that have gone on. I hope to see all of my remaining classmates at our 60th reunion. Robert P. (Bob) Hastings



DISCLAIMER All articles including Chatter are reprinted with the original spelling and grammar. The Alumni Association does not edit them.

Although he's been gone since last November, I just found out that one of my dearest friends has died. There was no mention of it among my old friends. I found it on the "In Remembrance" section of this Alumni site. Richard (Dick) Miller, a 20 year Navy Veteran, and 1956 Colerain graduate (who participated in all sports) and married his high school sweetheart, Phyllis Hoskins, died in November 2014. Phyllis preceded him in death in July 1999. I have never seen an obituary for Dick and cannot even find a report of his death on any site I have checked. That's why I am writing this so that his classmates and friends can say a prayer for him. Dick was my oldest son's Godfather. We loved him. He and Phyllis will always remain in my heart. RIP Old Friends! And now, they are together again, forever! Lil (Humphrey) North (1956)

Just had lunch with about 30 Colerain Alumni and it reminded me to continue my support. Paul Frey has been organizing get-togethers every couple months. It's great!! Nelson Smith '50

We are sending this donation in honor of our 50th wedding anniversary. Ken '60 & Nancy Beyring Watts '61

My Mother, Dorothy Nullmeier (nee Wulllenweber), class of 1939, passed away peacefully at her home in Colerain Township on January 20, 2014. Mom lived independently at her home on Gaines Road for the past 50 years until the day of her death. Mom remained loyal to Colerain High School all her life and would often fondly recount her memories of her high school years and the many life-long friendships that ensued from those cherished days. She was also an avid reader of the Chatter Newsletter and never failed to listen, watch and support the Cardinal athletic teams whenever they were broadcast on radio or television. Please remove from your Chatter mailing list and know that in closing, she truly loved Colerain High School. Rick Nullmeier '74

Thank you for mailing the newsletter to us. Mike '76 & Sharon Eslick Powers '76

Colerain Alumni: Thank you so much for the scholarship award I received on your behalf. I am truly grateful that you can provide students with this college assistance. I am also honored to receive this from an association of Alumni whom I share a similar Cardinal spirit with. It means a great deal that you put in the effort to raise these funds. So thank you for everything. Rhianna Wessels '14

OVER THE HILL

Over the last few years, a group of Colerain alumni started by **Paul Frey** '59 met at Whiskey's in Lawrenceburg. It began with just twelve guys who Paul had not seen since high school. After just three get togethers, word spread and now the group meets at the Bier Haus in Miamitown. Paul's email is pfreys2@fuse.net Attendees at the last luncheon were Paul & Phyllis Frey , Fred Ciucci ,Ray Grieshop, Jim Pierce, Doug Bailey ,Phil Olden, Pat Helcher Smith, Jenny Jarvis, Bob Wilson , Jan Curico, Dave Hartwig, Henry Huber, Don Lamb , Roger Clark Steve Moeller, Wayne & Peggy Furr, ,Lois Wullenweber , Nelson Smith, Linda Pender, Carol Thacker, Bill & Pat Rolfert, Marion Egbert Button,.Mike Deck , Ken Becker, Dale Sunderhaus , Allen Hempelman, Bill & Pat Denton, Larry Schmale, Dennis Chapman , Larry & Terri Seiler, Ken & Bunny Thomas, Ralph West , Ray West, Barb & Bud Kiefer, Ken Taylor, Denny Hirsch, Michele Rub, Tom Abercrombie,,Bonnie Strecker, Kathy Fales, Gary Weitzel,, Jim Robinson & Sue, Ron Weddle, Claude Carmichle,.



Left to Right

Mary Egbert Button '63, Linda Pender Rohe '63,
Ray Grieshop '59, Allen Helpelman '59,
Paul Frey '59, Dave Hartwig '59,
Bob Wilson '59, Jan Coricoch '68,
Carol Frey '62

Carol Smith Award

The Colerain Boosters established the Carol Smith Award in 2013 to honor longtime member Carol Smith for her many years of service to the students of Colerain High School. Carol became involved



Carol Smith

with the Boosters in 1972 running the Concession Stand. Among the events that Carol initiated and led are: Booster Meat Sale '75, Craft Show '77, Monte Carlo '78, Antique Show '80. Carol headed the Craft Show for 25 years and annually it was one of the largest fundraisers for the organization.

The third recipient of the Carol Smith Award is **Kathy Siconolfi.** Kathy served as Booster Treasurer from 2007 - 2013 and was also a member of the Executive Board. Kathy was also active with the Boosters over the years serving on a number of committees and was active with the Cross Country and Track programs.

2015 CHS BOYS BOWLING

The 2015 CHS Boys Bowling team finished fourth in the State Bowling Tournament. Members of the team were Austin Piotrowski-Baker, Donovan Murray, Andrew Ward, Nick Poppe, Darius Butler, Vince Sprague, Matt Brennan, Brandon Nuttle, Head Coach Debbie Potzner and Assistant Coach Ed Jinks Jr. Coach Potzner said "It's our first time at state and I'm very excited and proud of these bowlers. Making it here is an accomplishment in itself." The Cincinnati Enquirer selected Coach Potzner as the Division I Boys Bowling Coach of the Year for Southwest Ohio.



TOUCH OF THE PAST

Thanks to **Ron Bertram** and **Jo Ann Trader Bertram** '65 for sharing the old photos. Relative of the Bertram's' was Milton Wuest '40, who is pictured with the 1940 graduation class. The baseball team picture is from the 1930's.



Graduating Class of 1940



1930's

Class of 2015 ACT 32/ SAT 2130 Club.

The following students scored a minimum of a 32 on the ACT Composite and/ or 2130 SAT super-score:

Aaron Bamberger, Erin Flaig, Brandon Gilbert,

Aaron Bamberger, Erin Flaig, Brandon Gilbert, Naomi Hampton, Alexander Hatke, Zachery Hullinger, Trisha Ludeke, Bailey McConnell, Koyote Meiners-Rios, Christopher Rioux, Noah Tietsort, Henry Wessels.

ALUMNI DONORS

1941

NORBERT KRASS* GENE TAYLOR* & MARIAN HERRMANN TAYLOR* IN MEMORY OF ANDY MACK '40

1942

CHARLES BAILEY*

1945

HERBERT LERCH*
LAVERNE WEBER WENDLING*

1947

JOAN KROEGER DELUSE* DONALD GRATHWOHL* RICHARD UNDERWOOD*

1949

DOROTHY MILL* IN MEMORY OF WILLIAM B MILL JR.

1951

HERMAN KIEFER*

1952

NORMAN ARLETH* LEROY MEIER* IN MEMORY OF TED LANTZ '52

1954

JEANETTE WENZEL DAVIS*

1955

JANICE MATTFELD CLAWSON* IN MEMORY OF ARMOND CLAWSON '55 ROBERT HASTINGS IN MEMORY OF DANIEL LANGDALE '55 PAULINE KAMP MYERS*

1956

MARY LEE SCHMIDT DAVIS* HARVEY HERRMANN* IN MEMORY OF DAN LANGDALE '55 LENA CORWIN MAGLEY* IN MEMORY OF DAN MAGLEY '56

1957

NOEL EBERT*

GEORGE FATH* DAN HUSS*

BARBARA STRINGFIELD JEDDING* BARBARA LOUIS MAIERHOFER*

1958

ALLEN BORNEMAN*
BARBARA WILLIAMS EBERT*
BARBARA "BOBBY" FOSTER*
KEITH LITTLEPAGE*

1959

CAROL FROEHLICH HUSSEY*
BONNIE STOFFRAN LITTLEPAGE*
LARRY SCHMALE*
NELSON SMITH* IN MEMORY OF
GLEN BACKERS '59 & ALFRED
STOFFRAN '61

1960

BOB ABERCROMBIE*
PHIL BAILEY*
LINDA HOWARD BAILEY*

HENRY HUBER*

PHYLLIS MCQUEEN KEATING* BARRY KUWATCH* ROBERT SCHILDMAN*

GARY VOLZ*

KENNETH WATTS* IN HONOR OF 50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY DON WEBER* IN MEMORY OF KEN RHOADS '60

1961

NANCY BEYRING WATTS* IN HONOR OF 50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

MICHELE RUB HUGHES* IN MEMORY OF BOB HUGHES '61 ROBERT LEINIG*

ELSIE GROENE MONACO*

1963

STUART BLERSCH* IN MEMORY OF GAYLE TANSING JOHNSON '63 NORMA WOODS BURNS IN MEMORY OF JUDI MENNING EDDLEMON '63 DIANE STOPPER CRAWFORD* IN MEMORY OF LESLIE SMITH '63 PAMELA MEYER KARRAUS IN MEMORY OF JUDI MENNING EDDLEMON '63

SYLVIA PARDI SCHMIT IN MEMORY OF JUDI MENNING EDDLEMON '63 KATHY RIES SUPE IN MEMORY OF JUDI MENNING EDDLEMON '63

1964

DENNIS DICKERSON*
PAUL ERICSON*
PAM HELSHER*
DENNY HIRSCH*
JO ELLEN MACKE NIEMAN*
VIRGINIA JOHNSON REINHARD*

MIKE THOMPSON*
ROBERT WYENANDT*

1965

DEBBIE KASTER HARREL* IN MEMORY OF JOHN KASTER '43 NANCY LARVA HAYNES* SUE WILLIAMS HOBLITZELL* LUANA LONG ROOF* DIANA (BUNNY) STICKFORD SZECSKAY*

JEFF WILSON*

PEGGY VOLZ WOLFE*
SHARON HAMILTON WYENANDT*

1966

ROBERT CARLSON* BARRY COOK*

JERRY HANSERT* & SANDY RICE HANSERT* IN MEMORY OF BETSY EWING SHIRLEY '66 & ALL OUR CLASSMATES WHO HAVE GONE BEFORE HER

BEFORE HER

CAROL WESSEL HORN*

MARGIE TODD HOTTINGER*
TONI RUNYAN NIEMEYER*

GEORGIA GIBSON ROWAND*

STAN TRUSLER*

CAROL VOEGELE WOOD*

1967

MARYELLEN BALWIN GARRISON*

1968

JAY CELESTI* AILEEN GARCIA

1969

DENISE FORNEY DAVIS*
CONNIE DORRMANN*

1970

CONNIE MOTSINGER CROSSLEY* GARY KINDELL* CONNIE GOETZ MILLER*

1971

ED GAMPFER* TIM LEATHER* GARY THOMPSON*

1972

HOLLY NULLMEIER BURGESS* DAVID GARCIA TOM SALZMAN*

1973

LINDA WOELLERT HILLMAN CRAIG KINDELL* TIM HEATHER*

1974

LESLIE WIKOFF FRANKLIN* IN MEMORY OF CARL WIKOFF '50 SONYA HAHN HEITMAN*

TERRI STROHOFER MEDLIN*
RICK NULLMEIER* IN MEMORY OF
DOROTHY WULLENWEBER

NULLMEIER '39 JAMES SCHMIDT*

DEBORAH AICHHOLZ WELSCH

1975

CINDY REULE GARVIN*

1976

SANDY FAGLAY BROWN*
ROBIN BUCKMEIER CRUM IN
MEMORY OF JEFFREY CRUM '76
PAULA HILL HEATHER*
CINDY WIKOFF HUNT* IN MEMORY

OF CARL WIKOFF '50 MICHAEL POWERS* IN MEMORY OF

ANNE SOAPER SCHNEIDER '80
SHARON ESLICK POWERS* IN
MEMORY OF ANNE SOAPER
SCHNEIDER '80

1977

GARY FRIEDHOFF* RON GIESEKE* IN MEMORY OF ROB GIESEKE '70 GREG HESTER*

JENNY BRAMSTEDT HICKS* 1978

NICK JANAKIEFSKI*

1979

CATHY SCHMIDT BARNES* DAVID BRAUN*

ANNA JONES MONNETT*
CAROLYN SCHIELE- WATSON*

BARRY THOMAS* BRIAN WIKOFF* IN MEMORY OF CARL WIKOFF '50

1980

BARRY KEMPF GARY MANNING*

1982

LAURA SCHLARMAN ALEXANDER BOB OLBERDING*

1983

LAURA SOAPER WHITE*

1984

PATTY SIEREVELD LOZIER* IN MEMORY OF RON SIEREVELD

1985

TODD BOOSVELD* CHERYL BUSH* BOB FISHER* KELLY HUSS FRIES* MIKE HOFFMAN*
TAMMY SEESTEDT HOFFMAN*
MIKE MCQUEARY*

SCOTT SCHWEITZER

1986

RONALD BARNES*

1987

JEFF LOVE*

RHONDA HAMBRICK LOVE*

1988

JOHN CARROL*

JULIE KLARE CARROLL*
LORI ZAPF SUTTERFIELD

1989

MICHAEL SUTTERFIELD

1990 TSCH LAVE

LISA BATSCH LAVERTY* KELLY WATERS RELLY*

1991

AMY STEGMULLER GOLDBERG DAWN MANDICH LAGER*

1992

RANDY HUNT

DAN OTT*

REBECCA CLIPPARD OTT*

1993

ANGELA CLAUSING BAUER IN MEMORY OF JEREMY SCOTT BAUER '93

ABBY TROTTER MONTGOMERY

1995

TERESA RINGO*
1997

MIKE ALLEN 1998

SUMMER HUTSON ALLEN ADAM YOUNG* IN MEMORY OF JEFFREY CRUM '76

1999

TEAH STOUT GEIGER*

2000

SAMANTHA STEINMANN KELLY CRUM YOUNG* IN MEMORY OF JEFFREY CRUM '76

2001

CARRIE BERTRAM WALSH*

2002

JOE BERTRAM*

AMY BERTRAM*

KEVIN CRUM IN MEMORY OF JEFFREY CRUM' 76 SHANE STEINMANN

2008

KYLE CRUM IN MEMORY OF JEFFREY CRUM '76

2012

ALEXANDER STEINMANN

* DENOTES REPEAT DONOR

REUNIONS

1960 55th Class Reunion on October 24, 2015. The Reunion will be at Vinoklet Winery. Details to follow soon~! For more information contact Pat or Bill Rolfert at 513-385-6085 or prolfert@fuse.net. Patricia & Bill Rolfert (1960)

1965 50th CHS Class of 1965 makes plans for 50th reunion on July 18, 2015 at Clovernook Country Club. Update your address and email by contacting Sherry Rose-Knight at sknight65@zoomtown.com

1966 50th We have a FB page. Please join our group. It's a great way to reconnect with "old friends". Information about our 50th reunion (in 2016) will be posted there in a few weeks. Linda Bohman LeVally (1966)

1967 50th We are planning out 50th reunion in 2017. It will be in June of that year in Cincinnati. Details to follow. If you think you may be interested in attending or just want to have your email and street address on record, send that to colerainreunion67@gmail.com. Your email address would be preferred. All correspondence will be sent out as blind copies.

2015 (Labor Day Weekend) CLASS OF 1974 **40th REUNION UPDATE** ~ "Labor Day Weekend 2015" We are now accepting ONLINE REGISTRATIONS for our upcoming reunion. We also need classmates to help get the word out! Many exciting activities are planned between 9/4/15 and 9/7/15. Our MAIN EVENT is a Dinner Dance at Pebble Creek from 5P to 9P on Sat. 9/5/15. Tom Sandman, formerly of WEBN-FM (now on WMKV-FM) will serve as DJ! There will be dinner and dancing, prizes and giveaways, complimentary goody bags, printed Memory Book, and more. The evening's program will begin with a Meet and Greet Cocktail Hour, and will feature a Veteran's Tribute, In Memorial, Nostalgic Video Slideshow, Class Trivia, and Group Photo. NOTE: If you plan to attend our other featured event, the Dinner Cruise during Riverfest/WEBN Fireworks aboard "The Belle of Cincinnati" on Sun. 9/6/15, space is limited and advance reservations are recommended and should be made (online or by phone) directly through BB

Riverboats. (Be sure to mention the boat name and request to be seated with the "CHS Class of 1974 Reunion" group.) Additional planned events include a student-led tour of CHS and Ice Cream Social, a Friday Night Lights Tailgate Party and premium reserved seating for Cardinals vs. St. X game on 9/4/15; a Skatin' Place Roller Skating Party from 12N to 2P on Sun. 9/6/15, and a Farewell Gathering at Outback Steakhouse on Colerain Ave. on Mon. 9/7 from 4P to 7P. We will have a printed and online Memory Book, with ad space available. If you would like to volunteer for any of the events, let us know! Visit our reunion Facebook group page at: "Colerain High School Class of 1974 Reunion." Links to the Registration Form and PayPal (convenient and secure) are available on our FB page under the EVENTS tab. Hope to see you there! Contact Barbara Meyer Kraatz at bjkraatz@gmail.com for more information.

1975 40th The Class of '75 will be holding its 40th Reunion on Saturday, September 26 from 7:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. at The Back Porch Saloon 9626 Princeton Glendale Rd. Additionally class members are planning on meeting at the Colerain – Middletown football game on Friday, September 25 which will also be Elementary – Alumni night. For more information, contact Ron Schatz at ronorjan@fuse.net or go to the Colerain Class of 75 page on Facebook.

1985 30th Check Facebook page to join the discussion about a summertime or fall event for the class!

CLASS OF 1965 SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIP

In honor of our 50th reunion in 2015, the Class of 1965 through the generous donations from its classmates awarded two scholarships of \$1000 to Laura Janakiefski and Katie Carcaterra Class of 2015. Save the date as the CHS Class of '65 makes plans for their 50th reunion on July 18, 2015, at Clovernook Country Club. Address/email changes please contact Sherry Rose Knight 513-892-6727 or sknight65@zoomtown.com

APPLAUSE, APPLAUSE CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING:

Scott Steinman '91 for being the manager of the minor league Class A Clinton LumberKings baseball team.

Ken '60 and Nancy Beyring Watts '61 for their donation of \$50 in honor of their 50th wedding anniversary. Congratulations!!

SPECIAL APPLAUSE

Dominick Goodman '05, the former Colerain quarterback and University of Cincinnati wide receiver, is still making a significant impact with the Cleveland Gladiators of the Arena Football League. Goodman was named to the All-Arena first team. It was the first time in his career that he received first team honors and his second All-Arena selection overall. He led the AFL in receptions with 156 during the 2014 season. Goodman also helps coach Colerain's wide receiver.

Kerry Coombs '79, Ohio State assistant football coach, former University of Cincinnati assistant coach and Colerain head coach was on cloud nine after the Buckeyes' 42-20 win over Oregon to win the College Football Playoff National Championship. "I've been the recipient of a gift that has been given to me by hundreds of great high school football players and a couple of dozen coaches. I am here because of them and I will forever be in their debt," Coombs said.

Alison Bedingfield Delgado '01 was third overall for women in the 2015 Flying Pig Marathon.

Alison Zeinner Rush '00 was fifth overall for women in the 2015 Flying Pig Marathon.

STAG SUCCESS

Tom Browning, former Cincinnati Reds pitcher was the featured speaker at the twentieth annual Colerain Stag. Numerous Alumni and Boosters heard many entertaining stories from Tom. The speaker for the 2016 Stag has not been determined. This event will take place in early 2016 at Kolping Grove. Call for details 513-404-5679.

SENIOR CITIZEN BRUNCH

On December 12, 2014, many community members and alumni of Colerain High attended an enjoyable holiday concert and were treated to many delicious desserts. The CHS Concert Band. Choir and Show Cards presented a festive musical program. This event is scheduled for Friday, December 11, 2015.

REMEMBER COLERAIN

Dear Chatter:

There is a "Remember Colerain" page going around on Facebook, and it's so much fun to remember way back when. Recently someone posted "Do you remember Bill and Bob's Sporting Goods Store?" My reply was "Yes, I certainly do as Bob is my Dad and Bill is my Brother. We all worked there and loved it." That led to more questions about remembering......Klimper's Variety Store where I had my first job as a teenager; to Dr. Test's office upstairs, to Mary Lou's Dress Shop; to Groesbeck Pharmacy and more. Well my brother and I still own that corner, Colerain and Galbraith, which you locals may have noticed is undergoing many changes. It is a work in progress. After 42 years of it being rented as a gas station, BP has decided to vacate. We hope to have something in place before too long that will enhance the area. Keep watching. As I've stated in this place before, I so appreciate having the Chatter and love it when there's names I recognize. It pleases me to be able to make a donation to keep the Chatter coming. Wish I could afford to donate more. Keep up the good work. Barbara "Bobby" Foster '58

1952 FOOTBALL QUEEN

The Alumni invited the second football homecoming queen, Mary Stacey Schwering '53, to ride in the 2014 Football Homecoming Parade. Mary's memories of the 1952 homecoming involved riding around the track and each class/activity having a float. Fritz Arand was the King and the car she rode in belonged to classmate, Bruce Williams. She received the Queen necklace and roses. After the game they went to Frisch's on Central Parkway. Mary enjoyed the evening very much.



Football Homecoming Queen 1952 - Mary Stacey



Mary Stacey Schwering in the 2015 homecoming parade



The Alumni Association, PTA and the Boosters joined forces with Kristilynn Turney, CHS Principal, to help promote the thirteenth Great Colerain Teach-In. This day affords the opportunity for Alumni, Boosters, PTA and community members to talk to the students at CHS. They can share their careers and lifetime experiences with classes throughout the day. As part of this event, the Alumni Association presents a history of Colerain High School to over 400 current CHS students. Graduates from 1968 were invited as special guests for this presentation. Those who attended were Cindy Never Bosse, Denny Bosse '67, Janice Wilson Corico, David Filbert, Linda Hamner Hellman, Ken Hughes, Dianne Creasy Janson, Larry Johnson, Margaret

Sterwerf Obert, Bonnie Sander Schenkel, Gary Schroeder, Pam Rahn Schroeder, Susan Kopp Schwendemann and Karen Kaser Vankesteren.

Class of 1969 will be the next invitees to the Great Colerain Teach-In which is scheduled for Friday, December 4, 2015. Further information will be provided.

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS

Gene Taylor '41 & Marian Herrmann Taylor '41 in the name of Andy Mack '40

Dorothy Mill '49 in the name of William B. Mill Jr. '49 Leroy Meier '52 in the name of Ted Lantz '52 Janice Mattfeld Clawson '55 in the name of Armond Clawson **'**55

Robert Hastings '55 in the name of Daniel Langdale '55 Harvey Herrmann '56 in the name of Daniel Langdale '55 Lena Corwin Magly '56 in the name of Dan Magly '56 Nelson Smith '59 in the names of Glen Backers '59 & Alfred Stoffran '61

Don Weber '60 in the name of Ken Rhoads '60 Michele Rub Hughes '62 in the name of Bob Hughes '61 Stuart Blersch '63 in the name of Gayle Tansing Johnson '63 Diane Stopper Crawford '63 in the name of Leslie Smith '63 Pamela Meyer Karaus '63 in the name of Judi Menning Eddlemon '63

Norma Woods Burns '63 in the name of Judi Menning Eddlemon '63

Kathy Ries Supe '63 in the name of Judi Menning Eddlemon'63

Sylvia Pardi Schmit in the name of Judi Menning Eddlemon

Kathy Cook Tedesco in the name of Judi Menning Eddlemon 63

Debbie Kaster Harrel '65 in the name of John Kaster '43 Jerry Hansert & Sandy Rice Hansert '66 in the name of Betsy Ewing Shirley '66 & all our classmates who have gone before

Rick Nullmeier '74 in the name of Dorothy Wullenweber Nullmeier '39

Lesley Wikoff Franklin '74 in the name of Carl Wikoff '50 Cindy Wikoff Hunt '76 in the name of Carl Wikoff '50 Brian Wikoff '79 in the name of Carl Wikoff '50 Robin Buckmeier Crum '76 in the name of Jeffrey Crum '76 Adam Young '98 in the name of Jeffrey Crum '76 Kelly Crum Young '00 in the name of Jeffrey Crum '76 Kevin Crum '05 in the name of Jeffrey Crum '76 Kyle Crum '08 in the name of Jeffrey Crum '76 Michael Powers '76 & Sharon Eslick Powers '76 in the name of Anne Soaper Schneider '80 Ron Gieseke '77 in the name of Rob Gieseke '70 Patty Siereveld Lozier '84 in the name of Ron Siereveld

Angela Clausing Bauer '93 in the name of Jeremy Scott Bauer

IN MEMORY OF

Norman Muehlenhard '36, Dorothy Wullenweber Nullmeier '39, John Kaster '43, William Mill Jr '49, Theodore Lantz '52, Armond Clawson '55, Daniel Langdale '55, Anita Betsch Zeinner '55, Dan Magly '56, Richard Miller '56, Ken Sunderhaus '58, Sydney Offutt Metzner '60, Alfred Stoffran '61, Carol Webb Lindsay '62, Sharon Bauman McCoon '62, Judi Menning Eddlemon '63, Darlene Lamb Bailey '64, Gene Beekman '65, Nancy Martin Lamb '65, Robert Probst '65, Betsy Ewing Shirley '66, Patricia Wurzelbacher Lutz '67, Leonard Pace '67, Gerald Beiser '68, Ann Fisher '68, Calvin Patterson '68, Michael Knierim '72, David Garthaus '74, James Johnson '74, Kim Johnson Floyd '80, Anne Soaper Schneider '80, Mike Sullivan '81, Todd Streitenberger '85, Kim Williams Henn '88, Brian Crider '92, David Haskamp '92, Julia Mason Stockelman '92, Jeremy Bauer '93



COLERAIN SCHOOL DISTRICT BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION 8801 Cheviot Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45251-5907 Nonprofit Organization U.S. Postage PAID Cincinnati,Ohio Permit No. 4477

DONOR/MAILING LIST CARD
Name(s):
Maiden Name:
Year(s) Graduated
Address:
City:
State:Zip:
Phone:
*Email Address:
☐ Check here if you are making this contribution as
A memorial Is this person deceased?
In the name of:
Please accept my tax deductible donation in the amount of
\$\$100/\$75/\$50/\$25/\$10/Other
Please make checks payable to the Colerain High School Alumni Association . Return this card to the Alumni Association at 8801 Cheviot Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45251.

Cardinal Corner

If you want to buy CHS Booster clothing and other CHS spirit items, go to Cardinal Corner in the high School.

Colerain High School Store Hours
Wednesdays 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
Fridays 2:30 p.m.-3:30 p.m.

The store will also be open in the evenings during PTA meetings and conferences.

VISIT THE BOOSTERS & ALUMNI WEBSITES

www.ColerainBoosters.com

This website has CHS sports records, Athletic Hall of Fame info, CHS sports schedules, links to GMC Sports, galleries of pictures and more.

www.ColerainAlumni.com

This site contains much alumni information and is linked to the CHS Booster and Northwest Schools websites. Please use this site to UPDATE ANY CHANGES TO YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS, PHONE NUMBERS, STREET ADDRESS ETC.